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November 19, 2012 
 
Project 4096114864 02 

Ms. Karel Detterman 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA 94502 
 
Subject: Response to Request For Information and a Work Plan 

City of Alameda Maintenance Services– Fuel Leak Case No. RO0003011 and 
Geo Tracker Global ID T010000001614 
1616 Fortmann Way 
Alameda, California 

 
Dear Ms. Detterman: 
 
On behalf of the City of Alameda Public Works Department (the City), AMEC Environment & 
Infrastructure, Inc. (AMEC) has prepared this letter to respond to the Alameda County 
Environmental Health Department (the County’s) Request For Information and a Work Plan for 
the City of Alameda Maintenance Services facility located at 1616 Fortmann Way, Alameda, 
California (the Site). This request was detailed in the County’s letter to the City dated 
October 12, 2012. 

BACKGROUND 

On March 5, 2009, the City experienced an overfill of an onsite diesel tank. At the time of the 
incident (approximately 9:15 AM), it was estimated that approximately 200 gallons of diesel spilled 
to the asphalt and cement surface. The City subsequently contacted NRC Environmental Services 
(NRC) to respond to the incident. As detailed in the attached NRC Spill Report, NRC arrived 
onsite with a vacuum truck and support staff to clean up the spill by approximately 10:30 AM. 
Under the direction of the City, NRC staff decontaminated the building roof, gutters, and sides 
(the overfill pipe emanated from the Maintenance Building Roof) and cleaned out sumps, street 
sidewalks, gutters, and the City’s fueling station and equipment parking lot. Upon completion of 
the cleanup, 16 55-gallon drums of oily debris were generated and approximately 1,000 gallons 
of diesel fuel mixed with oily water was vacuumed and subsequently transported to a licensed 
disposal facility. 

Based on inspections completed by NRC during the cleanup, no diesel made it to the storm 
drains and based on the volume of fluids collected during the cleanup process, it was 
determined that all the released diesel fuel was captured. 
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